
   
 

Safeguarding Update 22 January 2025 

Welcome to this week’s SMRT safeguarding update… 

WAKE UP WEDNESDAY 

Mental Health conversations and young people 
This week saw Blue Monday come and go, while the statistical accuracy of Blue Monday being the lowest point 

for mental health in the year can be argued, there are clear links between seasonal variation and our mental 

health.  

 

Some young people might be experiencing Seasonal Affective Disorder with symptoms of low mood that come 

and go in a seasonal pattern (and are usually more intense in the months with lower daylight). Bodily changes in 

the winter can affect our hormones and impact our sleeping and eating habits, as well as our mood. 

There are activities that are known to be good for our mental health, such as exercising and spending time in 

green and blue spaces, but these are harder to do when the days are shorter and nights are long.  

We should be thinking about our mental health every day of the year.  

 

Perhaps the true meaning of Blue Monday is that we all have mental health and that there are steps that 

we can take on every day of the year to try and protect it. We should not just be thinking about our mental 

health on 18th January this year, but on every day of the year. Mental health problems can affect people in 

different ways on any day of the year and we have attached a guide from ‘The Anna Freud: Mental Health and 

Wellbeing Foundation’ that gives Parents and Carers a range of tips about how to have conversations with young 

people about their mental health. 

 

At SMRT, we have a wide range of pastoral support available for young people and our Heads of Year are able to 

discuss the kinds of needs that students may present with.  

 

We hope you find the attached guide useful. 

 

 

Mental Health Apps and Young people 
 

A recent study entitled ‘The Digital Health Generation’ has highlighted that more than 70% of young people in the 

UK, some aged just 8, are using apps and other digital online technologies to track and manage their health. For 

those young people who might struggle with sticking to a routine, or even knowing where to start, physical 

wellbeing and fitness apps promise to do the heavy lifting, providing meal plans, exercise routines and more. 

  
However, some of these apps aren't always as safe as they might first appear, and they tend to present a few 

risks to their users – especially for their underage demographic. The guide below addresses some of these 

safety concerns around physical wellbeing apps, to provide you with expert advice on how to mitigate these risks 

for young people. 

 

 

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/explore-mental-health/a-z-topics/seasonal-affective-disorder-sad
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/explore-mental-health/a-z-topics/sleep-and-mental-health
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/explore-mental-health/a-z-topics/diet-and-mental-health
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/explore-mental-health/a-z-topics/physical-activity-and-mental-health
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/explore-mental-health/nature-mental-health
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/explore-mental-health/nature-mental-health
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As always, if you have any immediate concerns about safeguarding issues, 
students, or the school site, please get in touch via:  

 
safeguarding@smrt.bristol.sch.uk 

 

mailto:safeguarding@smrt.bristol.sch.uk

